
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

8 November 2024 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 25 October 2024, I have the honour to transmit the letter dated 6 

November 2024 from the co-facilitators outlining the timeline for facilitating the intergovernmental 

consultations on a brief, concise, action-oriented and intergovernmentally agreed declaration, to be 

concluded by 1 May 2025, and adopted, by consensus, at the high-level 2025 United Nations 

Conference to Support the Implementation of Sustainable Development Goal 14: Conserve and 

sustainably use the oceans, seas and marine resources for sustainable development, to be held in 

Nice, France on 9-13 June 2025. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Philemon Yang 
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